The County of El Dorado

Chief Administrative Office
Don Ashton, Chief Administrative Officer

Facilities Division
Phone (530)621-5890 Fax (530)295-2524

October 12, 2018

City of Placerville

Attn: Regina O’Connell
3101 Center Street
Placerville, CA 95667

Subject: Waiver of 60-Day Notification Requirement

The County of El Dorado will be entering into a lease agreement for the historic Fausel
building located at 772 Pacific Street and is hereby requesting waiver of the 60-day
noticing requirement per Government Code 25351.

The lease is scheduled to go before the County Board of Supervisors for approval on
October 30, 2018 and would be ratified upon either the City waiving the 60-day noticing
requirement or after the 60 day notice has been fulfilled.

If the 60-day noticing requirement is not waive, please consider this letter as our official
notice.

If you have any questions, please contact our Project Manager Angelo Troquato at (530)
621-5919.

Sincerely,

A NEW

Russéll FacKrell, Facilities Division Manager
Chief Administrative Office — Facilities Division
County of El Dorado

3000 Fairlane Court, Suite One
Placerville, CA 95667



